Before The Public Service Commission

Of The State Of Missouri
	In the matter of a Proposed Rulemaking to Consolidate Filing Requirements Into a New Chapter 3. 
	)

)

)
	Case No. AX-2001-654


staff Report regarding status of rulemaking

COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Staff”), by and through counsel, and for its Staff Report Regarding Status of Rulemaking ("Status Report") states the following to the Missouri Public Service Commission ("Commission"):

1.
On May 5, 2001, the Staff filed its Motion to Open Case and for a Finding of Necessity for Rulemaking ("Motion") with the Commission, regarding the proposed development of a new Chapter 3 to be added to the Commission's rules.

2.
On June 6, 2001, the Commission granted the above-referenced Staff Motion and the instant case was created.

3.
On May 1, 2002, the initial proposed rulemakings related to the Chapter 3 project were filed with the Secretary of State ("SOS").  Those proposed rulemakings included the "new" rules necessary to create Chapter 3, as well as the related amendments to and rescissions of affected existing Commission rules.

4.
Subsequent to the filing of the initial proposed rulemakings with the SOS, several editorial-type changes were made to those rulemakings at the request of the SOS.

5.
Publication of the initial proposed rulemakings related to the development of Chapter 3 is scheduled for the September 16, 2002 issue of the Missouri Register.

6.
Written comments regarding the initial Chapter 3 rulemakings are due to be filed in the case papers for this case on or before October 16, 2002.

7.
A public hearing regarding the initial Chapter 3 rulemakings is scheduled for 10:00 a.m. on October 25, 2002 in Room 310 of the Governor Office Building.

8.
Attached hereto for the Commission's reference, and for the reference of interested parties, are two documents (labeled Appendix A and Appendix B) pertaining to the initial Chapter 3 rulemakings.  Appendix A contains a "roadmap" of how the rules that will make up Chapter 3 were created from existing Commission rules, and Appendix B contains a "roadmap" of the amendments to and rescissions of existing Commission rules that were required due to the development of Chapter 3.

WHEREFORE, the Staff respectfully submits this Status Report for the Commission's information.

Respectfully Submitted,

DANA K. JOYCE

General Counsel

/s/  Cliff Snodgrass


Cliff Snodgrass

Senior Counsel

Missouri Bar No. 52302

Attorney for the Staff of the

Missouri Public Service Commission

P.O. Box 360

Jefferson City, MO 65102

573-751-3966  (telephone)

573-751-9285  (facsimile)

snodgra@mail.state.mo.us  (e-mail)

                Certificate of Service

I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, hand-delivered, transmitted by facsimile or e-mailed to all counsel of record this Tuesday, September 17, 2002.

/s/ Cliff Snodgrass
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